MINUTES
Versailles Shade Tree Commission
October 10, 2018

The meeting was held at the Village Hall council Room and began at 6:00 p.m.

Members present were: Carl Moorman, Sharon Henry, Mike Berger and Village Administrator, Rodd
Hale. Ginger Magoto was absent.

A motion to approve the meeting Agenda was made by Sharon Henry, seconded by Carl Moorman.
Vote: all yeas.

A motion to approve the Minutes from the July 23, 2018 meeting was made by Sharon Henry, seconded
by Carl Moorman. Vote: all yeas.

Recent tree removal requests were discussed with no concerns.

Carl Moorman inquired as to if the Village had received the Tree City USA street signs yet. Administrator
Hale informed the commission the signs had still not been received from the ODNR. Hale stated he
would contact Wendi VanBuren to check the status of the signs.

A review and discussion of the 2018 annual tree purchase proposals from vendors for the fall planting
was held. Sharon Henry asked if the Village purchased the trees with or without a guarantee.
Administrator Hale informed the commission the trees have always been purchased without a
guarantee in the past because it is cheaper and the Village has had very good luck with the trees in the
past. After discussion a motion to approve purchasing trees from A. Brown & Sons was made by Carl
Moorman and seconded by Sharon Henry. All yeas.

Sharon Henry informed the commission that she attended a recent Tree Academy put on by the ODNR.
Ms. Henry stated she felt it was an interesting class and beneficial.

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carl Moorman,
seconded by Sharon Henry. Vote: all yeas.

Meeting adjourned.

Rodd Hale
Village Administrator/Tree Commission Secretary



